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The first half term has been an interesting mix of returning to ônormalõ. As we lost our bubbles and 
face masks, we embraced a new ônormalõ including virtual meetings, ventilation and enjoying the         
outdoors. September is a really special time in the school as we welcome our new families, not only in 
Nursery and Reception, but throughout the school. It has been difficult over recent years (with Covid-
19 leading all decision making) to establish relationships with staff, children, parents & governors, 
due to the never ending restrictions. This has been particularly hard for us as a school, as we 
acknowledge that the reason why GP is so special is because of the peopleé the community, the 
bonds that we have! We would like to say a huge thank you to the PTA for organising the Welcome 
Evenings over the last fortnight which has allowed us to finally meet so many of 
our families in person (and in turn, they finally had a tour of the school!) We look 
forward to continuing to build on these relationships with you over your time with 
us at GP. As we  mention the PTA, we would like to say a huge welcome and 
thank you to Rich Grant - the new PTA Chair - for organising these evenings. 
Feedback was that they were sociable AND informative! As we know too well - in 
order to say welcome it often means saying a corresponding goodbye. We would 
like to take this opportunity to say a huge thank you and goodbye to Hulya, the 
exiting PTA Chair. Thank you for your passion and enthusiasm! Thank you for 
your time and dedication! We will miss working with you so closely but enjoy seeing you regularly 
around school. Another goodbye is to Prof. Neil Taylor, who has stepped down as Chair of                    
Governors, although is staying with us as a Co-opted governor until his term of office ends in the 
Spring Term. We would like to thank Neil for all his support over the last 4 years. Neil has been by 
our side through many changes at GP, the recruitment of a new headteacher (what a great choice he 
made!) and Covid-19, which has been one of the most challenging periods we have experienced as a 
school. Neil, we thank you for all the time that you have invested in GP; we have reaped the benefits 
of your calm, collected, reassuring approach.  

We may have mentioned before but at every School Council meeting there is a reoccurring theme. 
What animal the children can have as a Grove Park pet. After being told that it is not possible to 
house a pig, chicken, dog, fish or rabbit on the school grounds the children have now suggested a 
tortoise?!? Can you and your children identify which pet matches each of our new members of staff? 

 

A New óNormalô  

UPCOMING EVENTS  
¶ Sunday 31st October: Deadline for Y6 Secondary School Applications  
¶ Thursday 4th November: Individual & Sibling Photos  
¶ W/B 15th November: Parent Teacher Meetings  
¶ Friday 19th November: INSET day - School Closed  
¶ Cofa^v 0oa Ab`bj_bo7 M^obkqp$ Clorj 67--^j  
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This is Humphrey. 
He refuses to sleep 
anywhere except 
on my pillow next 

to me and he 
steals pet toys 
from my neigh-
bours houses :-( 

   Miss Jakki                Miss Heard               Miss Skinner                Miss Mead                 Miss Davey                
  TA Y1 Beech    Teacher Y2 Cedar      Teacher Y2 Maple         Teacher Y4 Birch             TA Y6 Elder             

My African Grey 
Parrot  is called 

Kooks he whistles 
tunes and he can 
p^v ¥Dlla       
jlokfkd ¥ 

¥Te^q$p rm³ ^ka 
¥Eltp vlrč³   

This is Raffy he is a 
Cairn Terrier. The 

breed originated in 
the Scottish           

highlands and they 
are named after a 
stack of stones, a 

]`^fok+$  

Cookie is my sons 
Syrian hamster! 

They are nocturnal, 
being most active 
during the night & 
can carry their own 
bodyweight in food 

in their cheek 
pouches. 

These are my       
rabbits ᵫ  Rocket & 

Chad - their ears 
can rotate up to 180 

degrees & when 
they get excited 

they jump around 
which is called  
alfkd ^ ¥_fkhv³ lo 
ñmlm`lokfkd³   
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As you walk through our school every day, there is always a rainbow of sound coming from every 
direction: the happy shrieks of children playing; the buzz of learning; 
the ringing of the bell at 5 to 9; the cheers from PE lessons; the dulcet 
tones of Miss Rodrigues trying her best to sing and of course Miss 
Deborahõs cheery chuckle!  

But, this half-term, there was a new soundéa loud sound, a rhythmic 
sound, a positive sound, a strong soundéit was the distinctive beat of 
the djembe drums! For two days this October, we welcomed Steven 
and Abubukar from ôBantu Artsõ (London African Drumming Group) 
to Grove Park and we didnõt want them to leave! Steven and Abubakar led two assemblies in which 
the children learnt about East and West African languages, culture, song and musical instruments ð we 

were enthralled and invigorated (so much so that some teachers were asked to come and dance at the front).  

After the assemblies every class had a drumming and dancing workshop with our guests ð Miss 
Rodrigues and the Office Team had a steady beat to work to all day! Before Steven and       
Abubakar left they told Miss Davies how utterly impressed they were with the enthusiasm, 
rhythm and skill of the children at Grove Park ð Mr 
Nind should be very proud! Our new friends also 
treated the parents to a performance outside school ð 
Miss Vanita was their backing dancer! All of this          
musical joy was part of our celebration of this yearõs 
Black History Month.  

Black History Month is a wonderful opportunity for 
schools, organisations and communities to be part of 
national events to honour the accomplishments of 
people of African and Caribbean heritage in every 
area of endeavour throughout history. This year's 
Black History Month theme was 'Proud to be'. At Grove Park this year, our Black History 
Month celebrations were centred around music and poetry. 

During National Poetry Day on Thursday 7th October, the                    
children listened to, studied and performed a range of works written by a diverse range of poets. We 
were particularly inspired by ôPoems Aloudõ by Joseph Coehlo. The rhythm of the poetry continued 
when all of the children took part in the demonstrations and workshops led by Steven and Abubakar, 
and the beat of the djembes will be echoing round school for many weeks to come! The music, history 

and influence of Motown 
also formed part of many of 
the childrenõs lessons and 
assemblies! 

Over the past three years 
we have seen the power of making Black History Month 
an integral part of different curriculum areas ð most               
recently through Art, English, Music and Dance. This has 
inspired us to think more widely about the diversity of 
our curriculum and this is going to be something we will 

be working on over the coming months and years. Our community is so wonderfully diverse and we 
want our Grove Park curriculum to reflect that even more richly!  
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Drumming To The African Beat! 


